
 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for vehicle replacement at the D and C tram system at Harry Reid 

International Airport in Las Vegas, Nevada, in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding 

for this project is the Clark County Department of Aviation, located at 5757 Wayne Newton 

Blvd, Las Vegas, Nevada 89119.  

 

The purpose of the project is to enhance the safety, operational reliability, and energy efficiency 

of the Automated People Mover (APM) passenger movement system at LAS Terminal 1 by 

upgrading the existing tram guideway structure, replacing several APM Vehicles, and upgrading 

the existing APM control system to ensure reliable passenger movement between Terminal 1 and 

the D and C concourses. 

 

This is a valuable use of taxpayer funds because it will improve the availability and reliability of 

the APM transportation system that allows passengers to transit between Terminal 1 and the D-

Concourse and between Terminal 1 and the C-Gates at LAS. These APM systems on the secure 

side of the terminal are critical to ensuring efficient terminal operations and passenger flow for 

the 58.4 million passengers that transit through LAS on an annual basis. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 49 

U.S.C. 47100 et seq. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Dina Titus 

Member of Congress 


